
 
 

Title VI of The Civil Rights Act of 1964 
Notice to the Public 

 

Pend Oreille County hereby gives public notice that it is the County’s policy to 
assure full compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, and RCW 49.60, 
as amended, the Civil Rights Restoration Act of 1987, and related statutes and 
regulations in all programs and activities. Pend Oreille County assures that no 
person shall, on the grounds of race, creed, color, religion, age, sex, marital status, 
national origin, disability or income status be excluded from participation in, be 
denied the benefits of, or be otherwise subjected to discrimination under any 
program or activity. Pend Oreille County further assures every effort will be made 
to ensure non-discrimination in all programs and activities, whether those 
programs and activities are federally funded or not. 
 

Pend Oreille County’s Public Works Director Samuel Castro is responsible for 
initiating and monitoring Tittle VI, compliance activities, preparing required reports 
and other Pend Oreille County responsibilities as required by 49 Code of Federal 
Regulations Part 21. 
 

Any person who believes they have been aggrieved by an unlawful discriminatory 
practice under Title VI has a right to file a formal complaint with Pend Oreille 
County. Any such complaint must be in writing and filled with the Pend Oreille 
County Public Works Title VI Coordinator within 180 days following the date of the 
alleged discriminatory occurrence. The Title VI Complaint procedures and forms 
can be obtained from the Pend Oreille County Public Works Office located at 625 
W 4th Street, Newport WA 99156 or by calling 509-447-4513 or 
scastro@pendoreille.org. 

 
Samuel Castro 
Title VI Coordinator 


